## SULTANATE OF OMAN MINISTRY OF EDUCATION



### **ENGLISH LANGUAGE TEST**

## **GRADE ELEVEN 'CORE'**

Semester Two First Session

Name	
School	Class

Write your answers on the Test Paper

Time: 21/2 hours

Pages: 14

ELEMENT		Mar	rks	Red Marker Name	Green Marker	Blue Checker
LISTENING	15					
GRM/VCB	10					
READING	20					
WRITING	15					
TOTAL	60					

## LISTENING 1 (Items 1-7)

(7 marks)

	_	oing to hear a conversati and shade in the bubble '		etween two teachers talking next to the correct option.	ng ab	out a talent show
1.	The	talent show will begin at .		p.m.		
	0	three	0	four	0	five
2.	Gral	nam will in	the t	alent show.		
	0	play music	0	tell jokes	0	act in a play
3.	Sara	ah expects her to	o par	ticipate in the talent show		
	0	students	0	children	0	friends
4.		people have ag	reed	to participate in the talent	t sho	w.
	0	Four	0	Five	0	Six
5.	Sara	ah will arrive late at the sl	now b	pecause she is		
	0	invited to a birthday party	0	involved in a match	0	organising a cooking competition
6.	The	last event in the talent sh	now v	vill be a		
	0	fashion show	0	dance	0	song
7.	The	talent show will take plac	e at a	a		
	0	park	0	basketball club	0	school

### LISTENING 2 (Items 8-15)

		(o marks)
You are going to hear a talk a	bout a historic town called	l Carston.
Part One: Listen and for each	n item, write a <u>short</u> answ	er ( <b>not more than FOUR WORD</b> S
8. How many ancient gates are		
9. Why do tourists visit Carston	n?	
То		
<b>10.</b> What is the population of (	Carston?	
11. What is Carston's main exp	port?	
Part <u>Two</u> : For each item, sha	nde in the bubble nex	t to the correct option.
12. Danny Biggs has represer	nted England at	_ level.
o local	national	international
13. Once Danny Biggs retires	he plans tolo	cal team.
o play for the	o form a new	o train the
<b>14.</b> Jason John Lee is a well-k	nown .	
player	o actor	o coach
<b>15.</b> Jason John Lee raised fun	ds to build a	
o a film studio	school	rugby pitch
		LISTENING

SCORE 15

## GRAMMAR/VOCABULARY 1 (Items 1-5)

Example:

(2½ marks)

For each item, read the definition and the example. Then complete the word in the space provided. You are given the first letter(s) of the word. Make sure your spelling is correct.

		Example:	(noun) a room	where food	is prepared and cooked	
			e.g. They keep	the fridge in	n the <b>kit</b> <u>c</u> <u>h</u> <u>e</u> <u>n</u> .	
	1					
1.	(v	erb) to mak	ke an official choic	ce in an elect	ion.	
	e.g	g. I will	I <b>vo</b> _ for the	one who has	worked hard to serve our	village.
2.	(N	oun) the st	tate of being fat o	r overweight	101.	
	e.	g. It is we	ell known that <b>ob</b>	e	is the result of eating unh	nealthy food.
3.	(V	erb) to offe	er to do somethin	g freely with	out being paid for it.	
	e.	g. I will <b>v</b> e	olun	to help the	poor by building homes fo	r them.
4.	(N	Ioun) a situ	nation in which so	meone is hur	t.	
	e.,	g. Aroui	nd 150 children w	vere injured	in a bus <b>acci</b> .	
5.	(A	Adjective) s	omething that is v	worth remen	nbering or likely to be reme	mbered.
	e.	g. The mon	nent I saw my ba	by for the fir	st time was so <b>memor</b> _	·

## GRAMMAR/VOCABULARY 2 (Items 6-10)

(2½ marks)

For each item, shade in the bubble next to the correct option.

~	lonika	Kovak is a tenr	nis pla	ayer. She is only	14	years old, but sh	ne ha	s already won	
n	many tournaments (6) her life. She started playing tennis when she was								
tl	nree y	ears old. Two ye	ars a	go, she <sup>(7)</sup>		to America a	nd jo	ined a famous	
te	ennis	school in Califor	nia. N	Monika and her f	ather	have travelled	to <sup>(8)</sup>		
C	ountri	es. Last year the	ey we	nt to a tourname	ent in	Australia. She p	layed	d well, but she	
(9	)	win. S	she ha	as not played at	Wiml	bledon (10)		She hopes	
to	play	there next year.				101			
•		in			<b>.</b> O	nt.		for	
6.	0	in	0	on	0	at	0	for	
7.	0	goes	0	went		has gone	0	has been	
	Ŭ		Ŭ		Ŭ				
8.	0	lots	0	much	0	many	0	little	
			3						
9.	0	didn't	0	haven't	0	hasn't	0	wasn't	
10.	0	already	0	although	0	ago	0	yet	

#### GRAMMAR/VOCABULARY 3 (Items 11-20)

(5 marks)

Complete the unfinished words in the text. Make sure you **spell** each word **correctly**.

#### EXAMPLE:

"Go<u>od</u> morning! M<u>y</u> name's Ahmed Al-Zedjali a<u>nd</u> I'm a stu<u>dent</u> at a sch<u>ool</u> in Muscat. I'm in Gr<u>ade</u> Six. My favo<u>urite</u> subject is Maths."

#### TEXT

READING 1	(Items	1-51
-----------	--------	------

(5 marks)

Read the texts. Are the statements which follow each text <u>True</u> or <u>False</u>? For each item, shade in the bubble under the correct option.

1. I went to my hometown to attend my brother's wedding last month. Many of my family members, the bride's relatives and some of my old friends were present. It was a wonderful party, though I didn't get the chance to stay till the end, as I felt very sick and had to return to Muscat. This upset me a lot.

True False

The writer was there until the end of the wedding.

2. Of all the buildings I have visited, the Empire State building in New York is the most spectacular. I've always dreamt of going up to the top floor, but it is not allowed for safety reasons. We took lots of photos of the building. After that, we went shopping on Fifth Avenue Street. That evening, we attended a sound and a light show which was wonderful. Imagine how I felt when I discovered I had left my camera at the hotel.

True False

The writer took photos during the show.

3. The trip to the island was exhausting for all of us. After a day's sailing, we encountered a storm that could have destroyed the ship. The waves were six metres high and the wind was so strong that it ripped the sails apart. We were very fortunate that we had an experienced captain who along with his crew got us safely back to shore.

True False

The ship survived the storm.

#### READING 1 (continued)

4. Deema felt sorry for her father. Although she was five years old, she knew that only something very bad could make her father cry. Her father had lost his job. All the family gathered round Deema's father. He seemed very anxious and his face was red. As soon as Deema saw the tears falling from her mother's face, she began to cry too. It was a very sad night.

	Statement	True	False
	Deema started to cry when she saw her father crying.	0	0
		. :	
5.	I think that people in my village celebrate the birth of a child in a very On the day the child is born, the father dances to traditional music in the entire village members. He dances alone for one hour to show how then everybody joins in. I love it when babies are born in my village.	n the pres	sence of
	Statement	True	False
	The writer thinks that these traditions are exciting.	0	0

READING 2 (Items 6-11)	(6 marks)
Read the reviews of two films.	
Then, for each item, shade in the bubble next to the correct option.	
ጥሮሄጥ 1	

My favourite film of all time is 'King Kong', and I don't mean the fancy new colour version made in 2005, or any of the other versions made in Japan or elsewhere — I mean the real, original, black-and-white movie made in 1933.

Of course, I'm not old enough to have seen the film when it first came out — in fact, I wasn't even born then! But when I did see it on television as a teenager — which was in 1975 - I was amazed! A few years later, I was also able to see it at the cinema, and that was even better! Now of course, I've got the DVD and can watch it any time I like.

Everyone knows the story of the gigantic gorilla named Kong, and how he is captured on a remote prehistoric island and brought to civilisation — and how he is destroyed by that same civilisation. For some reason, I've always found this story very moving. I still feel like crying when Kong dies at the end.

The story of 'King Kong' ha	s been filmed		
once once	o twice	0	several times
		0	on TV
According to the writer, the	is the best thing	in the	o film
			special effects
	<ul><li>once</li><li>The writer first saw the film</li><li>on DVD</li></ul>	The writer first saw the film  on DVD oat the cinema  According to the writer, the is the best thing	once twice O  The writer first saw the film on DVD at the cinema O  According to the writer, the is the best thing in the

#### READING 2 (continued)

#### TEXT 2

Another film that I really like is 'Amadeus'. I am not saying it's the best film ever made, but it is the one that changed my life.

The film was made in 1984 and I was lucky enough to see it two years later. It is about the great classical composer, Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart who lived in Austria at the end of the 18th century.

In the film there is an Italian composer called Antonio Salieri who is a very jealous person. He loves and really appreciates Mozart's music, but gradually starts to hate the composer so much that in the end he actually murders him by putting poison in his food! In fact, there is no historical evidence that the real Mozart was actually murdered as he almost certainly died of typhoid.

So, how did it change my life? Well, before seeing 'Amadeus' I did not like classical music, in particular operas, as I could not understand it.

In those days I used to only listen to my favourite bands! But the music in the film was so wonderful that I changed my attitude completely! Now I listen to all kinds of music and regularly attend the beautiful Royal Opera House in Muscat.

•	The first time	the writer say	ω \Δι	madeus' was in			
9.	<ul><li>1984</li></ul>	the writer sa		1985	0	1986	
10.	According to	the film, Moza		ies because of	•		
	poison		0	typhoid	0	old age	
11.	As a result of	f watching the	film	, the writer became int	erest	ed in	
	o music gr			classical music		films	

#### READING 3 (Items 12-17)

(9 marks)

Read the text. Then complete the tasks.

Cars have always been a great mystery for me. When I was a child, we had a beautiful old Italian sports car. I remember watching my father spend hours cleaning it and taking care of it. He absolutely adored that car. Of course, he never let any of us go near it, and he would not let my mother drive it either!

Anyway, years later, after I had got married and left home, I learned to drive and got my licence when I was twenty-seven, but I still had no idea how a car actually worked. Then, one day last year, something happened to change all of that. I had to attend a very important meeting, so I left home early. But, when I got into my car, it would not start! What could I do? My husband could not help because he was away on a business trip. After some minutes, I just ran to our neighbour's house and rang the bell. A teenage boy answered. He said his father was not at home, but he agreed to look at the car. Guess what, within two minutes, he had fixed it! I thanked him, of course, but inside I felt so embarrassed! How could I be so stupid as not to know how to fix my own car!

Later, I told my husband what had happened. At first, he laughed, but then he made a serious suggestion. He told me about a course called 'Car Basics'. It was organised by an insurance company, and it taught people how to look after their cars. So, I decided to take a one-month 'Beginners' course, and whilst on that course, I learned how to do lots of useful things like checking the oil, changing the tyres...etc. I did not learn everything of course, but I learnt enough to make me feel far more self-assured. Now I can look after my car properly. The best news is that whenever it breaks down I know how to fix it and do not have to depend on anyone to help me!

## **READING 3 (continued)**

<u>Task 1</u>: For each item, write a short answer (not more than FOUR WORDS).

12. \	L2. Why would the father not allow anyone to touch his car?									
13. ՝	Because he		broke down?							
	Because he									
14.	14. Who delivered the 'Car Basics' course?									
		70								
Tas	<b>k 2:</b> For each item, shade i	n the bubble next to	the correct option.							
15.	Her fixed t	the car.								
	o father	husband	neighbour							
16.	The course lasted for	weeks.								
	ofour	o five	o six							
	At the end, the writer feel	: when d	dealing with cars.							
17.	embarrassed	o helpless	confident							
			READING							
			SCORE	20						

WRITING 1 (5 marks)

Write a paragraph about a <u>sky-scraper</u> called **The Shard**. Use **ALL** the information in the box. Your writing should be correct and well-organized.

#### The Shard

Height/306 metres

number of floors/73

location/Southwark, London

completed/2013

observation deck/244 metres

uses/Office, Observation, Residential, Hotel

architect/Renzo Piano

the developers/Sellar Property Group

5th tallest building/Europe.

RADE 11, ENGLISH 'CORE', SEMESTER T	NO, 1st SESSION			2017/2018
RITING 1 (continued)				
		Marker A	Marker B	Average
WRITING 2		2		(10 marks
Complete the following task. W	rite <b>at least 100 wor</b>	rds.	s to India n	evt month
Situation: Imagine that you are and you have an Indian friend F	Raju/Rita. You don't kno	ow anything	about mula.	
	ig places to visit	n/her to pro	vide informat	tion about:
*good sho *famous I	pping areas ndian dishesetc.			
Your writing should be friendl	y and clear.			

WRITING 2 (continued)
· C

Marker B	Average
	Marker B

WRITING SCORE 15

# GRADE ELEVEN ENGLISH LANGUAGE 'CORE' SEMESTER TWO, 2017/2018, FIRST SESSION

Qs 12-15: Responses must be indicated clearly.

MARKING GUIDE TOTAL MARKS: 60

page 1 of 5

	LISTENING 1 (7 mks)									
1.	•	three	0	four	0	five				
2.	0	play music		tell jokes	0	act in a play				
3.	•	students	0	children	0	friends				
4.	0	Four	•	Five	0	Six				
5.	0	invited to a birthday party	•	involved in a match	8	organising a cooking competition				
6.	0	fashion show	0	dance		song				
7.	0	park	0	basketball club	•	school				
Note	Notes: One mark each. Responses must be indicated clearly.									

	LISTENING 2 (8 mks)								
8.	8. Three/3								
9.	To see the Roman ruins								
10.	Around/ approximately 74,000								
11.	. Sports cars								
12.	0	local	0	national	•	international			
13.	0	play for the	0	form a new		train the			
14.	0	player	•	actor	0	coach			
15.	0	a film studio		school	0	rugby pitch			
Notes: One mark each.									
Qs 8-11: (i) Complete accuracy in grammar & spelling is not required, but answers must be <u>clearly</u> and <u>convincingly</u> correct. (ii) In general, apply the ' <u>not more than four words'</u> . HOWEVER, use common sense for any slightly longer, but obviously correct answers.									

	GRM/ VCB 1 (2.5 mks)							
1.	vo <u><b>te</b></u>	4.	acci <b>dent</b>					
2.	obe <u>sity</u>	5.	memor <u>able</u>					
3.	volun <u>teer</u>							
Note	es: Half-a-mark each. Spelling must be correct.							

GRM/ VCB 2 (2.5 mks)								
6.	•	in	0	on	0	at at	0	for
7.	0	goes		went	0	has gone	0	has been
8.	0	lots	0	much		many	0	little
9.	•	didn't	0	haven't	0	hasn't	0	wasn't
10.	10. O already O although O ago yet							
Note	Notes: Half-a-mark each. Responses must be indicated clearly.							

	GRM/ VCB 3 (5 mks)							
	·O-							
11.	i <u>s</u>	16.	ta <u>ken</u>					
12.	se <u><b>en</b></u>	17.	subj <u>ects</u>					
13.	stu <i>dent</i>	18.	fee <u>ling</u>					
14.	14. ner <u>vous</u> 19. intro <u>duce</u>							
15.	<b>15.</b> a <u>re</u> <b>20.</b> mu <u>ch</u>							
Note	Notes: Half-a-mark each. Spelling must be correct, including grammatical endings.							

RE	ADING 1	(5 mks)	READING 2 (6 mks)						
	True	False	6.	0	once	0	twice		several times
1.	0	•	7.	0	on DVD	0	at the cinema	•	on TV
2.	0	•	8.	•	story	0	acting	0	special effects
3.	•	0	9.	0	1984	0	1985		1986
4.	0	•	10.	•	poison	0	typhoid	0	old age
5.	•	0	11.	0	music groups	•	classical music	0	films
Notes: One mark each. Responses must be indicated <u>clearly</u> .				Notes	s: One mark each.	Respo	onses must be indica	ated <u>c.</u>	learly.

			RE	ADING 3 (9 mks)					
12.	adore	ed / loved the car	0						
13.	was (	on a business trip							
14.	An in	nsurance company							
15.	0	father	0	husband		neighbour			
16.		four	0	five	>	six			
17.	0	embarrassed	0	helpless	<b>-</b>	confident			
Notes	<u></u>	e-and-a-half marks each.							
Qs 12	Qs 12-14: (i) Complete accuracy in grammar & spelling is not required, but answers must be clearly and								
convi	convincingly correct. (ii) In general, apply the 'not more than four words'. HOWEVER, use common								
sense	∍ for aı	ny slightly longer, but <u>obviou</u>	<u>usly cc</u>	orrect answers.					
Os 1	5-17·	Responses must be indicate	ed cle:	ərlv					

#### **WRITING (GENERAL NOTES)**

- The wording of the descriptors in the relevant Rating Scale should form the basis of all decisions (and discussions) on the marks to be awarded.
- There may be different individual ways of interpreting instructions and approaching a task, but a basic requirement for all answers is that they are **relevant**.
- If answers are **clearly not relevant** and the student has clearly not attempted the task that was set, **no marks** should be awarded.
- However, if a student has **genuinely attempted the task**, but their answer is only **partly** relevant, then a **reduced** mark (<u>not</u> zero) should be awarded.
- If markers are in any doubt, they should consult with other markers and with the Table Head.

	WRITING 1 (5 mks)			
5	- Presents all the information fully and clearly Writing is well-organised and coherent. Only minor language errors.			
4	<ul> <li>Presents most of the information clearly enough.</li> <li>Language is mostly correct, despite a few noticeable errors.</li> </ul>			
3	<ul> <li>Presents some of the information, but with gaps or lack of clarity.</li> <li>Language is reasonably correct, but writing sometimes lacks coherence.</li> </ul>			
2	<ul> <li>Manages to present only a limited amount of information; important points are missing or unclear.</li> <li>Language contains frequent errors, some of which obscure meaning.</li> </ul>			
1	<ul> <li>A <u>very</u> feeble attempt at the task, presenting very little relevant information.</li> <li>Language used is extremely limited and/or seriously distorted.</li> </ul>			
0	No attempt at the task: EITHER Irrelevant (Completely unrelated to the topic/ information provided) OR Just copied from the Q-paper OR Hardly any writing at all, or not written in English OR Complete nonsense			

	WRITING 2 (10 mks)				
10	<ul> <li>Impact on intended reader is <u>very positive</u>.</li> <li>Writing clearly succeeds in achieving its purpose.</li> <li>Uses language which is appropriate to the reader and context.</li> <li>A fair range of grammatical structures and vocabulary, with a good level of accuracy.</li> </ul>				
8	<ul> <li>Impact on intended reader is <u>fairly positive</u>.</li> <li>Writing has reasonable success in achieving its purpose.</li> <li>There are clear attempts to use language appropriate to the reader and context.</li> <li>Grammar and vocabulary are reasonably correct, though limited in range.</li> </ul>				
6	<ul> <li>Impact on intended reader is mixed.</li> <li>Writing has partially achieved its main purpose, but:</li> <li>Some of the language used is inappropriate to the reader and context.</li> <li>There is a noticeable lack of accuracy in the use of grammar and vocabulary.</li> </ul>				
4	<ul> <li>Impact on intended reader is <u>rather negative</u>.</li> <li>Writing only has very limited success in achieving its purpose.</li> <li>There is little evidence of any attempt to use appropriate language.</li> <li>Grammar and vocabulary contain frequent serious errors.</li> </ul>				
2	<ul> <li>Impact on intended reader is very negative.</li> <li>Writing clearly fails to achieve its intended purpose.</li> <li>There is little evidence of any attempt to use appropriate language.</li> <li>The grammar and vocabulary used is extremely limited and/or seriously distorted.</li> </ul>				
0	No attempt at the task: EITHER Irrelevant (Completely unrelated to the task/ instructions)  OR Just copied from the Q-paper OR Hardly any writing at all, or not written in English OR Complete nonsense				

<u>Note 1</u>: The task is to write a **letter/** an **e-mail**, so students <u>must</u> include a greeting at the start <u>and</u> a closing at the end. If they do not, they will lose marks. <u>PROCEDURE</u>: Each marker marks the <u>content</u> of the e-mail according to the Rating Scale — then, if either the greeting or the closing are <u>missing</u>, **deduct two marks** from the content-score.

Note 2: No marks should be awarded or deducted for the address. Any addresses should be ignored.

## ENGLISH LANGUAGE 'CORE' SEMESTER TWO, 2017/2018, FIRST SESSION page 1 of 5

MARKS: 60

_			100				
Λ	m	er	NA.	-	-	24	-
~		e.	u		ш		5

Item	Before correction	After correction
Listening 1/ item 7	school	park
Listening 2/ item 9	To see the Romans ruins	see the Romans ruins.

		LIS	TENING 1 (7 mks)		
1.	three play music	0	four tell jokes	0 0	five act in a play
3.	students	0	children	0	friends
4.	O Four	•	Five	0	Six
5.	o invited to a birtle party	nday	involved in a match	0	organising a cooking competition
6.	o fashion show	0	dance		song
7.	park	0	basketball club	0	school
Note	s: One mark each. Respo	nses must be	indicated <u>clearly</u> .		
	<b>'</b>	LIS	TENING 2 (8 mks)		
8.	Three/3				
9.	see the Romans ruins				
10.	Around/ approximately	74,000			
11.	Sports cars				
12.	O local	0	national	•	international
13.	o play for the	0	form a new	•	train the
14.	player وفارة الترد	•	actor	0	coach
15.	a film studio		school	0	rugby pitch

#### English Language Test

Grade Eleven 'Core'

Semester Two

#### First Session

Question	Item	Comment		
Listening 1/2/3		The speaker does NOT make enough pauses when he repeats the listening three times( no pauses between the first, second and third time)		
Listening 1	7	This question should be in item 1 as the answer was mentioned at the beginning of the conversation (question Order)  There is a mistake in the marking guide. The correct answer is park NOT school		
Reading 3	13	One more answer is possible was on a business trip <b>OR</b> was a way		
Writing 1/2		There is a problem in the layout. One and a half page is specified for each type.  Writing 2 should be written on a new page.		

